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Special Finance Meeting

30th October 2008, Council Chamber

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor Liz Mc Cormack, presided.

Members Present:
Councillors Charles Bobbett, Patrick Boshell,  Oliver Brooks, Phillip Cantwell,  Jimmy Cudden, Jenny D’Arcy,  Anne Dillon-Gallagher,  John V Farrelly, Jimmy Fegan, Brian Fitzgerald, Michael Gallagher,  Jim Holloway, Tom Kelly, Noel Leonard, Michael Lynch, James Mangan, Seamus Murray, Patsy O’ Neill, Bryan Reilly, Tommy Reilly.

Officials in Attendance:

County Manager: Tom Dowling

Head of Finance:  Fiona Lawless,

Directors of Service: Kevin Stewart, Tadgh McDonnell, Eugene Cummins, Liam Henry, Michael Killeen, Brendan McGrath
Meetings Administrator Bill Sweeney
Senior Executive Officers: Larry Whelan,  Marie Byrne

Administrative Officer: Olive Falsey

Apologies

Councillor Joseph Bonner, William Carey, Shane Cassells, Eugene Cassidy, Peter Higgins, Eoin Holmes, Nick Killian,  Joe Reilly.
1. To receive an update on the financial position of Meath County Council in advance of the statutory budget process.

Fiona Lawless, Head of Finance, made a presentation to the meeting outlining the current financial position of the Council and identifying a range of issues which would have to be addressed in the budget process most significantly:

· Reduction in income due to current economic climate

· Reduction in local Government Fund Allocation

· Requirement of 3% saving on payroll and reductions in other costs
· Need to continue and build on the budgetary discipline of recent years in addressing the Councils deficit

A presentation was made on the forthcoming changes to motor tax service following from the discontinuance of the frame relay service by Eircom. It was agreed to investigate the inclusion of additional weighbridges in the approved list.

2. To agree dates for the Preliminary and Statutory Budget Meetings for the financial year ended 31st December 2009.

The following meeting dates were agreed on the proposal of Councillor John Farrelly seconded by Councillor Jenny D’Arcy.
1. Preliminary Budget Meeting December 1st 2008 at 9.30am.

2. Statutory Budget Meeting December 8th at 10.00am.

This concluded the business of the meeting.
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